
  

As a MEMBER of the FRATERNAL ORDER of EAGLES 
as written by Steve Silvestro, Grand Aerie Justice of the Fraternal Order of Eagles 

You have the right to question - what we do, how we do it and why, as well as the authority for doing what we do; 

You have the right to disagree - in accordance with Parliamentary Laws and procedures; 

You have the Right to be heard - during discussions, at meetings in committees; 

You have the Right to decide - on issues, on projects, on expenditures, on candidates; 

You have the Right to vote - on motions and elections, at meetings or by ballot when appropriate; 

You have the Right to lead - through committee chairmanships or elected officer or directorship; 

You have the right to represent your club at District, State or National gatherings if the club elects you to do so; 

You have the Right to share - the privilege of membership with others you feel qualify; 

You have the Right to the fellowship of all regardless of race, creed or color in your Aerie home and all Aerie's 
throughout our organization; And with every Right, there is a Responsibility, and these perhaps are what make the 
difference between an active, progressive Eagle member and one who just belongs. 

You have the Responsibility to be informed - you must acquaint yourself with our accomplishments as well as our 
goals. 

You have the responsibility to attend meetings, local, district and State and their events and of course, business 
obligations and illnesses are excusable absences. You have the Responsibility to support all fundraising events of 
the local Aerie and if possible, district and state, as we are a service organization for the community both locally and 
nationwide. EVERY Aerie/Auxiliary member must cooperate in our fund-raisers. 

You have the Responsibility to voice your opinion, for your opinion is valued and may give a line of thinking and 
reasoning overlooked. 

You have the Responsibility to pay dues on time. 

You have the Responsibility to serve with honesty when asked and that means in roles you are qualified to fulfill or 
in the use of talents you possess. 

You have the Responsibility to seek other qualified candidates to propose for membership. If you do not feel 
comfortable in explaining the goals and purposes of the F.O.E. and particularly our national involvement (enumerated 
charities), request a more knowledgeable member to assist you. 

You have the Responsibility to participate in local Aerie, District and State events including State and International 
Conventions whenever possible. 

You have the responsibility to be familiar with the F.O.E.'s Laws and Precepts and more importantly, our ritual the 
objects of F.O.E. and the bylaws that govern us all. 

You have the Responsibility to share the fellowship of the Fraternal Order of Eagles to its fullest because only then 
can the spirit of the F.O.E. show in your life and thus inspire others to join in our quest to improve the status of the 
Aerie as a whole and the women's auxiliary and work towards easing the ills of mankind as best as we can.  

 



My Brothers and Sisters, 

It was an amazing time in Holdrege for the State Memorial and Auction 

on August 1st.  SMP Teri and I want to thank Holdrege and all the 

volunteers for making the State Memorial and State Auction a success. 

We are looking forward to Central City's Show Me the Money on August 

29. If you are in the neighborhood stop on by Central City Eagles Club. 

Garden County will have their annual State President Golf Tournament 

on September 12th. If you want to play get hold of the Garden County 

Eagles Club, they would be more than happy to have you. It will be a lot 

of fun. 

The gun bash is set for November 14th at Omaha 38. If you want to 

purchase some tickets, you can get a hold of any State Officer to 

purchase them. You do not need to be present to win. This year we are 

partnering with Scheels. If your name is drawn for a gun, you may decide 

to get a gift card for the price of the gun. Scheels will be handing out gift 

cards the evening of the gun bash drawing. You can use them to 

purchase the gun or whatever you would like from Scheels. 

West Central Regional will be September 18th and 19th at Omaha 38. 

There will be a golf outing on September 18th. If you would like to get 

your team in or you just want to play, get a hold of Grand Aerie Inside 

Guard Ray Measel. 

If your Aerie or Auxiliary is having a State President charity fundraiser, 

please notify Teri or I if you want us to attend. We are going to try 

and attend as many functions as we can together, but we know it will 

not always work. Please notify as soon as you can so we can get it on 

our calendars. 

I know a lot of you have seen the cone post. I have a few gentlemen that 

started the year of the cone. It is another way for people to get involved 

and raise money for state charity, the Alzheimer’s Association. Hoyt 

Williams has started a contest to keep count of the number of cones that 

he leaves at my house. I will take a photo of the cone and repost on my 

Facebook page and Nebraska State Aerie and Auxiliary 2020-2021 

Facebook page. The person closest to the right number at state 

convention wins a prize. 

Again, looking forward to having an awesome year with my brothers and 

sisters. 

Fraternally Yours 

Larry Mora                                                                                                                 

Nebraska State Worthy President 

 



  

Sisters & Brothers, 

It is hard to believe that we are almost through the month of August and 

will be slipping into fall in just a few weeks.  I have been enjoying time 

around the home front getting ready for 2 full months of fun, 

shenanigans and hopefully successful fund raising for our state charity! 

August 1st found Larry and I, many of our state officers and past 

presidents in Holdrege for a memorial that normally takes place at state 

convention. Due to “Covid” it was postponed.  We took the opportunity 

to honor our brothers and sisters that we lost during the past eagle year.  

The memorial team of Rhonda Schafer chairman, Patty Welch, Diane 

Wilken, Pam Beiermann, Paula Volker, Larry Mattson, and Dave 

Hodges provided an exceptional tribute.  Thank you so much for making 

this such a beautiful remembrance. 

After the memorial service, Jr Past State President Larry Mattson was 

able to present Javelan with their half of the charity money raised last 

year.  Larry, Pam, Kelly Davis, Cris Henry and Rhonda Schafer did an 

outstanding job raising money for both of their charities in the middle of 

a worldwide pandemic.  A true testament to the presidents and their 

charity team.   

We then had an auction that also would have taken place at state 

convention but was postponed due to, “Covid”.  On behalf of myself, 

SWP Larry Mora, charity chairmen Ray Measel, Diane Wilken, Dave 

Hodges and Becky Mora thank you to everyone that donated items for 

the auction and to all that participated.  It exceeded all our expectations 

and oh what fun we had! 

A big shout out to Holdrege Aerie and Auxiliary for their warm and 

wonderful hospitality, a great meal, a DJ that put up with our requests 

for our sing a longs and for allowing us to hold the memorial and auction 

in their home.  Larry, I, and the state officers appreciate the members 

that went out of their way to make the entire day a success. 

On August 20th I was able to finally announce and present the 2020-
2021 State Auxiliary Mother.  Between “Covid” and busy schedules, she 
has been a hard target to get, but an opportunity at a special meeting at 
my own Auxiliary was the time.  The 2020-2021 State Auxiliary Mother 
is: Darlene “Kay” Triplett, 402 Dennis Dr., Bellevue NE  68005-3341.  
Her birth date is September 7th.  
 

On August 22nd I will be at Omaha #38 for a dinner and check 

presentation to Children’s Hospital and Medical Center, Foster Care  

Continued page 6 

 



 

From the membership chairman  

I would like to start off by letting everyone 

know the winners of the June and July new 

membership drawings each winner will receive 

a $50.00 check. The June winner is Connie 

Barker from Wahoo and the July winner is 

Louis Brtek from Norfolk the winners for 

reenrollment are for June Scott W Kohl from 

Central City and July’s winner is Lynn Lambert 

from Elkhorn. Thank all of you for your 

dedication to the FOE.    

As always, the only way for our order to get 

stronger is by getting new members.  Please 

remember, at the end of day besides having 

great times with friends and family our biggest 

goal is to make a lot of money for a lot of great 

charities.  

So, with that in mind please continue the great 

work you all have been doing. 

Carry on   

Fraternally yours, 

Jay Blauvelt 

 

Happy September, Sisters.   

Thank you for all you are doing for the 

membership numbers in Nebraska.  We have put 

a dent in the 600 we lost in July so please keep 

up the good work.  I realize that times are 

different right now, so we must be creative with 

our marketing our Aerie Homes.   

Our membership in the Fraternal Order of Eagles 

is more than just an inexpensive meal or drink.  

Overall, we still have the same principles, 

“People Helping People”.  Sharing the great 

accomplishments of our order, working for our 

charities, and telling our story about Home, 

Country and God.  We support our communities, 

our children, the elderly, and our veterans.  

These are great reasons to be a member of our 

clubs.  Not to mention all the fun we have doing 

it.   

The no re-enrollment fee for those that were 

dropped in July 2020 is a great incentive for us 

to capitalize on.  We may just need to take the 

time to ask them to come back.  We will have our 

first quarterly drawing coming up and winner of 

the highest net gain Auxiliary so far this year.   

We signed 20 members in June and 56 in July.  

I’m hoping for many more in August.  Fifty-four 

(54) Auxiliary sisters have signed at least one 

new or re-enrolled member.  We need to make 

those numbers grow.  Remember we lost 600 

that we have to make up before we become a 

net gain state!  We can do this.   

All you have to do is commit to riding the 

Carousel and grabbing the Brass Ring for 

Nebraska and Teri. 

Until next month, 

Rhonda Schafer 

  

Membership is the lifeblood of any organization.                         

Attracting and retaining members can be an                 

incredibly challenging task, but there are many                          

ways to help make your membership drives successful. 

Use the Internet, your existing relationships, and promote            

what you have to offer as a group to increase your roster. 



  

Hello Brothers and Sisters, 

It's hard to believe that summer is coming to an end and fall is fast approaching.  We want to thank all of the 

members that came to Holdrege for the kick off of Teri and Larry's year, we had some fantastic items donated, 

and all the people that made some amazing bids made the auction a huge success.  We will be hosting another 

auction in North Platte on September 26th along with the charity activities that day as well as at the Gun Bash on 

November 14th at Omaha #38 so if you didn't get a chance to donate your items or get there in person to join in 

the festivities you have a few more opportunities to participate and help make the charity team reach their goals 

for Teri and Larry. 

We have several events coming up over the next couple months:  Oshkosh Charity Golf, WCR, North Platte 

Charity Night, Triathlon, Western Zone, State Darts, etc. see information in the yearly planner, in the bulletin, or 

on the web site for details.  We hope that we will see several of you along the way and we will be bringing all the 

charity items for sale with us to give you a chance to purchase; we need your support for "Memories Matters" and 

the charity; we cannot do this alone. 

If you haven't heard by now, we have partnered with Scheels this year for the Gun Bash giving us some great 

options for this year's winners:  You can take the gift card to pick up the gun you won, can apply it to another gun, 

or go shopping for any other items in the store!!  Who wouldn't love a shopping spree right before 

Christmas??  Tickets are $20.00 each and we only have 2000 tickets for sale, for each 3 tickets purchased you 

will be entered into an additional drawing of one of the 5 cash drawings for $50.00.  Need not be present to win, 

but your ticket also gets you a thank you dinner that evening and we will have additional games, activities, 

auctions, and fun.  Interested in purchasing tickets please contact any state officer, the charity team, or attend 

any function prior to that and we will have them with us.  So, get your tickets early before they are all sold out!! 

Plus, a reminder we have a little friendly contest going between the state charity team.  If the men outsell the 

women 2 to 1 on the Gun Bash tickets Becky and I donate $50.00 each to the charity, if the women out sell the 

men Ray and Dave donate $50.00 each to the charity.  "IT'S A WIN WIN FOR THE CHARITY" come on everyone 

help us out.  Please feel free to contact me for your tickets. 

We look forward to seeing you along the Eagle Trail and if you have any questions, need items, etc. please let 

me know. 

Thanks  

Diane K Wilken, SMVP 
Charity Chairman  
(402) 276-3405 
Lady_Luck_7@hotmail.com 
 



 

 

  

Continued from page 3 

Clinic, Child Abuse for their half of the charity 

monies raised last year.  Again, kudos to Pam, 

Larry, and team for such a great year. 

August 29th will find Larry Mora and I in Central 

City for “SHOW ME THE MONEY”!  It promises 

to be a great day of fun and fund raising for state 

charities.   

The state charity is again doing a “Gun Bash” to 

raise money.  The tickets are $20.00 each and 

all the state officers have them.  This year we are 

trying something different as we have partnered 

with Scheels and are very excited to be working 

with them.  If your name is drawn during the gun 

bash, you will receive a Scheels gift card that you 

may use to pick up the firearm that you won, use 

the gift card to purchase a different fire arm, or 

anything else in the store that you may want and 

with Christmas right around the corner!  “Yes, 

they can be used online as well”.  The Gun Bash 

will be held on November 14th at Omaha 38.  

There will be dinner, raffles, games and of 

course the drawings for the winners.   

The next two months are going to be very busy: 
September 12th – Charity Golf Tournament at 
 Garden County (Oshkosh) #4283 
September 18, 19, 20 – West Central Regional 
 Conference at Omaha #38 
September 26th – Charity Night at North Platte 
 #2839 
September 27th – Alzheimer’s Walk at North 
 Platte #2839 
October 2, 3, 4th – Triathlon at Norfolk #3611 
October 9, 10, 11 – Western Zone at McCook 
 #2769 
October 17th – Pub Crawl at Papillion #4029 
October 23, 24, 25th – State Dart Tournament at 
 Kearney @2722 

Remember, if you have something that you 

would like Larry or I to attend, you need to let us 

know as soon as possible so that we can try to 

be there.   

Until next month, be safe, stay healthy and 

remember to be kind to one another.  We are all 

struggling to find our way in the new and 

changed world.  Also, please check on our older 

members, family, and friends.  Many of them are 

struggling with just day to day living.   

Fraternally, 
Teri O’Connor 
State Madam President 

 

State Charity Fundraiser 

for  
Nebraska State Presidents 

Larry Mora & Teri O’Connor 
 

 

6:00-8PM 
Hog Roast, Corn Boil, Potatoes, 

 Salad and Dessert Bar 
$12.00 per person 

 

Pool Tournament & Poker Hand 
9:30 am Opening Ceremonies 

10:00 am Play Starts 
                         Draw your partner-State Rules 

                          (Slop & call 8 ball) 
             $20.00 per person 

              40-person limit 
                         Partners drawn 9pm Friday                                    

    
      Lunch 11:00-?? 
Taco & Potato bar 

$8.00 
50-50’s and silent auction throughout day. 

Trophy presentation & live action after 
tournament. 

 
Cornhole tournament to follow   

(time permitting) 
$10.00 per person 

                            
 

 

     

All proceeds donated to the Nebraska 

 



 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

12th Annual 

EAGLES STATE 

TRIATHLON 
October 3rd & 4th  

                              
                                              

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 STATE TRIATHLON REGISTRATION 

Name____________________________________ 

Aerie/Auxiliary # _____________ 

Address___________________________________ 

City, State Zip ______________________________ 

Phone ____________________________________ 

Email ____________________________________ 
Mail registration and $20.00 fee to: 
Bobbie Lowry 
916 Logan Street 
Norfolk NE 68701 

 

   

 
    There is a block of   

rooms at the 
New Victorian Inn.  
Call in advance for 

reservations. 
402-379-3035 

--- 
For Inquiries 

Bobbie Lowry 
402-371-6425 or  

402-842-8713 
  Bs.lowry@yahoo.com 

 

210 Northwestern Ave 

Norfolk NE  

(402) 371-7762 

_____ 
Check in October 2nd 

Play Starts  
Saturday 9:00 a.m. 
Sunday 9:00 a.m. 
 
Saturday:  Continental                     
Breakfast and Lunch 
Sunday: Full Breakfast 
and Lunch 

 

 
Come have a great time 

and support  
Bridge to The CURE & 

ALZHEIMER’s 
Nebraska State Charities 

2020-2021 
 
 

      

West Central Regional  

Golf Outing                               
There will be a Golf Outing on September 18, 

2020 at the Shoreline Golf Course in Carter 

Lake, IA.  Golf will start at 9:00 AM.   

$35 covers the golf and a golf cart.   

$5 additional will be collected to pay to the 

winning team.  Arrangements have been made 

with the Even Hotel to shuttle us to the golf 

course.  If you plan on playing and having a 

team please notify Ray Measel by September 

12, 2020 by email:  pcastle81@cox.net or by 

Phone: 402-312-6498.  Thank you. 
   

Hello Everyone, 

I am still in need of Crown Royal bags, any size or 

color for a charity project.  So, if you, your club, or 

anyone you know have some available and would like 

to donate them I would greatly appreciate it. 

Diane Wilken 

State Charity Chairman 

(402) 276-3405 

 

 

State Auxiliary Mother 
State Madam President Teri O’Connor has 
announced the 2020-2021 State Auxiliary Mother, 
Darlene “Kay” Triplett. 
Kay was initiated into Bellevue Auxiliary on 
September 15., 1981. 
Her address is 402 Dennis Dr., Bellevue NE  
68005-3341 and her birthday is September 7th. 
Congratulations Kay! 
 

 

mailto:pcastle81@cox.net


 

  

 

 

 

 



 

  

 

Western Zone Conference 
McCook Aerie # 2769 
October 10th, 2020 

 
Friday Evening October 9th, 2020 

Hamburger Night Menu- 5:30 P.M. to 8:00 P.M. 
Western Zone Registration- 5:00 P.M. to 8:00 P.M. 

 
Saturday October 10th, 2020 

Registration & Continental Breakfast 7-9 AM  
Western Zone Conference starts 9:00 A.M. 

Banquet 6:00 P.M.  
 

Extra Banquet tickets Available $15.00 each 
Shooting Gallery & Card Games to follow banquet. 

 
Motel Information: When making reservations  

please tell the motel you are with the FOE. 
Quality Inn & Suites - Double Queen - $69.00 + tax 

(308) 345-7115 
Horse Creek Inn - Double Queen - $ 50.00 + tax 

(308) 345-4505 
Cobblestone Hotel & Suites - Standard-$ 85.00 + tax 

(308) 777-2000 

---------------------------
- 
 

 

 

Registration - $25.00 per Aerie/Auxiliary Member. 
Registration deadline is October 3rd, 2020. $ 5.00 late fee 
will be charged for registration after the deadline. 
Aerie/Aux #_________________ 

Name: 

___________________________________________ 

___________________________________________ 

___________________________________________ 

___________________________________________ 

___________________________________________ 

Please send Pre-Registration to: 
  McCook Aerie # 2769 
  Kip Lytle (Aerie Secretary) 
  805 East B Street 
  McCook NE 69001 

REGISTRATION 

 

 

 

Ft. Kearney Eagles  

Team Name 

____________________________________ 

Captain__________________________ 

Email Address________________________ 

4 Man Team Fees - $70.00 per team 

Team A __________________________ 

  __________________________ 

Team B __________________________ 

 __________________________ 
Deadline is October 17th, 2020 

Make checks payable to:              

Fraternal Order of Eagles Aerie 2722 

Mail to:  

Ft. Kearney Eagles  

2722-17 W. 24th St., Kearney, Ne 68847                                                  

 

Motels:  
Midtown Western Inn 

224 S 2nd Ave, Kearney, NE 688467 
$45 + Tax     (308) 237-3153 

Best Western Plus Mid Nebraska Inn & Suites 

224 S 2nd Ave, Kearney, NE 68847 
$89 + Tax     (308) 234-2541  

 

 

 

  F.O.E. 

          
 
    

           

https://www.google.com/search?q=midtown+western+inn&oq=midtown+western+inn&aqs=chrome..69i57j46j0j46l5.1657j0j7&sourceid=chrome&ie=UTF-8
https://www.google.com/search?gs_ssp=eJzj4tZP1zcsKa7MLsgzM2C0UjWosDC3tDSxNDExTzG0SE00TrMyqDA3NUg1NTcxMjeztDBJNkz2EkxKLS5RKAcSqUV5CgU5pcUAze4VDw&q=best+western+plus&oq=Best+wes&aqs=chrome.1.69i57j46j0l2j46l3.2777j0j9&sourceid=chrome&ie=UTF-8


 

  

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                 

2019-2020 Charity check presentation to                                 
Children’s Hospital and Medical Center,  

Foster Care Clinic, Child Abuse.                                    
Also present were members from Javelan.                      

Jr Past State Madam President Pam Beiermann 
presented along with Charity Chairmen  

Kelly Davis and Rhonda Schafer. 
August 22, 2020 

 

 

2019-2020 State Charity check presentation to 
Javelan-Service Dogs for heroes. 

2019-2020 State Presidents  
Larry Mora and Pam Beiermann  

present the donation to  
Javelan representatives Robert & Charlotte Dean. 

August 1, 2020 

 

 

           

   

 

State Memorial 
and 

Charity Auction 
August 1, 2020 

Holdrege Aerie #3132 

2019-2020 State Presidents Charity 

$80,226.71 



                       

      GRAND PRESIDENTS 

 

Dave Smith, Grand Worthy President, is a 40-
year member of the Fraternal Order of Eagles. 
He joined Rossland Aerie #10 in May 1980. 
Rossland is an old mining town in British 
Columbia and is Canada’s oldest Aerie, where 
he became Aerie President in 1982-83, also 
holding many other chairs in the seven years he 
lived there. 

Smith moved to Penticton, B.C., in 1988 but 
learned the Aerie there had moved its charter to 
Summerland, B.C., a few miles away. He was 
asked by the then B.C. Provincial President Irv 
Dick to form an Aerie in Penticton, which he did 
in May 1991, attaining the Legion of Honor of 
which he is very proud. The creation of the 
Penticton Aerie made the Provincial Aerie a Bell 
Ringer Province. His hard work for the British 
Columbia Eagles helped make him Provincial 
President in 2001 and Pacific Northwest 
Regional President in 2007. 

Brother Dave has served on many Committees 
and became a member of the Grand Aerie Hall 
of Fame in 2010 and the B.C. Provincial Hall of 
Fame in 2011. He believes strongly in the Ritual 
and its many virtues, which he says has kept him 
focused over the years. Brother Smith is 
especially proud of the Eagles motto, “People 
Helping People, “which Penticton upholds each 
year by donating $25,000+ to community 
organizations. 

 

          

 

Jacque Marble, Grand Madam President, is a 
member of Sunnyslope Auxiliary #2957 in 
Arizona, and has been very involved since 
joining in March of 1968. 

Less than 20 years after joining, Sister Jacque 
became a Madam President and since then, she 
has held many positions including Madam 
Secretary, Grand Madam Trustee and 
Conductor, and was the State/Provincial 
Secretary. With all of her various positions, 
Jacque says Ritual has played the biggest part 
in her life because she feels that many life 
lessons can be learned from the Ritual practice. 
She has competed every year at the Arizona 
State Convention, Regional Conferences, and 
many times at Grand Convention, including in 
Shotgun competition.  Jacque is also one of the 
founding members of the Way Out West (WOW) 
Conference – which brings the Four Corners 
States and the Western Regional States 
together for fellowship, workshops, and fun. 

She is married to Tom Marble, Past Four 
Corners Regional President, and they have five 
children, eight grandchildren and one great-
grandchild. Jacque says, the best feeling she 
has when she goes into any Aerie or Auxiliary is 
knowing that “Community is who we are, and 
Charity is what we do.” 

                                                                  

 

  

 

If It Is To Be 

It Is Up To Us 

Rise To The Challenge! 

Let Our Legacy Live On!  

Dave Smith  

Grand Worthy President 

Penticton,  

British Columbia #4281 
 

Jacque Marble  

Grand Madam President 
 

Sunnyslope,  

Arizona #2957 
 

                

   



 

 

Save the date……. 
September 12th  
 State Charity Golf Tournament- Oshkosh #4283 
September 18th & 19th  
 West Central Regional Conference-Omaha #38 
September 25th & 26th  
 Charity Hog Roast & Fundraisers-North Platte #2839 
September 27th  
 Alzheimer’s Walk- North Platte #2839 
October 2nd - 4th  
 State Triathlon- Norfolk #3611 
October 9th -11th  
 Western Zone Conference-McCook #2769 
October 17th  
 Pub Crawl-Papillion #4029 
October 23rd – 25th  
 Eagles State Dart Tournament-Ft Kearney #2722 
November 14th  
 State Charity Gun Bash-Omaha #38 
June 9th -12th 2021 
 Nebraska State Convention-Norfolk #3611 
August 2nd – 5th 2021 
 International Convention-Phoenix AZ.   

 

From the Editor…. 

This is your bulletin. Without your help with 

information I could not put it together. Please 

submit your event flyers and what you have done. 

Please have all information to me by the 20th of 

each month. I will do my best to publish the 

following month but will prioritize when space is an 

issue. 

Thank you,                                                                                                   
Liz Scott 
State Bulletin Editor 
 lizscott68467@yahoo.com 
 

The bulletin is mailed to every Aerie, local 

President, local Secretary, State Officer, Past State 

President and Auxiliary Membership Chairman. 

Members wanting the bulletin by mail can purchase 

annual subscription for $20.00 paid to the State 

Aerie or Auxiliary Secretary. 

The bulletin is also available and can be printed 

for distribution on the State Website: 

nestatefoe.org 
 

 

mailto:%20lizscott68467@yahoo.com

